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Sandy Chapter 
Annual Family Picnic

Saturday, July 26th at Norm and 
Joli Ritchie’s Back Yard

Its not too late to sign up for the 
picnic!  We need an accurate head-
count to know how much food 
to purchase. If you were not able 
to sign up at the chapter meeting 

please call before Monday, July 
21st.

We will be providing the tradition-
al salmon, burgers, and hot dogs, 
but what made the meal a real suc-
cess last year was the pot luck fof-
side dishes, salads, and desserts.  
The chapter has many members 
with real talent in the kitchen!  Of 
course we also provide various 
sodas, water, and coffee.  

Everyone can expect a great time 
with a barbecue on the patio and 

plenty of relaxation and fellow-
ship with good friends and family.  
There may be bingo, door prizes, 
and kids games depending on inter-
est and participation.
The Ritchie home is centrally lo-
cated for the Sandy Chapter at 
2834 SE 166th Ave., Portland, OR  
97236.

To sign up or if you have any 
questions or suggestions call Joli 
Ritchie at 503-760-5551. They 
are frequently out of the house so 
please leave a message.
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Take a kid fi shing 
Today Before 

Tomorrow Becomes Yesterday
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New 
Board Meeting 

Location
We will meet at the Glenn Otto 
Park, Cox building at 6:30 on Wed 
July 9th.

Mark will have an offering(s) from 
his kitchen for under $10

We should RSVP to keep his cost 
contained.

 I will get the specifi cs and keep the 
headcount, so RSVP me at
doug@leewens.com

 I don’t expect everyone to like the 
move, but is beats competing with 
a door & kids.

 Doug

Newsletter 
Submission Deadline

Next to the last Wednesday of  each 
month.

Send your stories, pictures, tips to: 
dougb@leewens.com

Please include “Newsletter” in the 
subject line.

Your submission should include:
 names/date/what you were
fi shing for/what you were fi shing 
with/where you were fi shing (un-
less it is top secret!) in the photo

How to be Published 
in the Newsletter

1.  Recognize the Publication Date 
is the last Wednesday of the Month.

2.  Therefore the Cutoff Date is 
the next to last Wednesday of the 
Month.

3.  Write your article using Word 
Software

4.  Make the Title font at 16.

5.  Make the Body font at 12.

6.  Make you sentences complete, 
with punctuation.

7.  The Publisher will cut & paste 
your article, not re-write it.

8.  Do not sentences 4 to 5 lines, 
make each paragraph 4 to 5 lines.

9.  E-mail the Word fi le to the Edi-
tor with Newsletter in the Subject 
line.

10.  Include a By Line, Your Name, 
no anonymous authors

11.  A one page article is 250 – 
300 words. There is a counter at 
the lower left corner on your word 
software.

12.  Pictures will enhance readabil-
ity.

Tip:

The best articles are written right 
after the event.

Better Fish Pictures
1.  Remove your sunglasses.

2.  Move the hat to keep shadow 
off face..

3.  Sun should be behind the cam-
era.

4.  Clean the blood off the fi sh.

5.  Rotate the fi sh to make it shine 
in the camera

6.  Smile, you just caught a fi sh.

7.  Portrait pictures work better on 
the cover of Steelheader
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Why yes, the Sandy 
River Spring Chinook 

Classic was my fi rst 
rodeo

Why yes, the Classic was my fi rst 
rodeo…I mean fi shing tournament. 
Well if you don’t count the spec-
tacle of Coronas which is the Bis-
bee’s Black and Blue in Los Cabos, 
Mexico. They can get some pretty 
big fi sh-marlin-so I was told and 
shown in pictures. No fi sh were le-
gally landed the day I went so the 
winners from the day before won 
again! Great fun and lots of cash.

Well I have to say last weekend 
(May 31st) was a bit different. 
For starters the music was way 
better. And the burgers were ter-
rifi c. Like old times, wrapped the 
way a burger should be. There was 
beer but the event seemed fueled 
more by the community of anglers. 
There were many more fi sh (OK, 
many is pushing it), and they were 
somewhat smaller than the pictures 
I saw in Mexico. I had the great 
pleasure to sell raffl e tickets that 
day to so many generous, hopeful 
folks. Without Doug’s raffl e ticket 
counter we would have been sunk! 
What a grand invention! It made 
it so much easier to count out 150 
tickets! 

All in all I had a great time. I met 
welcoming folks who weren’t at all 
put off by my lack of fi shing ability 
and were willing to help me learn. 
It was everything I had hoped for.

By

Wendy Blenning

Check Twice 
for 

Motorcycles
It is unfortunate for those of us 
who ride, we are injured or worse 
because many people do not look 
twice for motorcycles. Not know-
ing what is going on around you 
while driving can injure others.

During good weather particularly, 
double check clearances when 
changing lanes, and if a motorcy-
cle is behind you slow gradually, 
do not anchor the brakes. Remem-
ber cycles cannot stop as fast as a 
car or truck, and cutting in fornt of 
them, then abruptly braking is ex-
tremely dangerous for the person 
on the bike.

Unfortunately, this is what hap-
pened to me a couple weeks ago. 
The person had to be in the right 
lane and at the last minute cut me 
off and jammed on the brakes. I 
was able to slow to about 35 mph 
instead of 55 but still hit the per-
son catipulting me through the air. 
I have 2 broken ribs, badly bruised 
heart and a concussion all because 
someone was not paying attention.

Please get in the habit to
Check twice for motorcycles

 Larry McClintock
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JULY
4 Independence Day
9 Board Meeting
26 Annual Family Picnic
   

AUGUST
13 Board Meeting
16 ANWS Board Meeting -
      Astoria

SEPTEMBER
1 Labor Day
3 Membership Meeting
10 Board Meeting

OCTOBER
1  Membership Meeting
8 Board Meeting
13 Colubus Day

NOVEMBER
2 Daylight Savings time  ends
5 Membership Meeting
11 Veteran’s Day
12 Board Meeting
27 Thanksgiving

DECEMBER
3 Membership Meeting
10 Board Meeting
25 Christmas Day
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Chapter Board Members
President

Doug Briggs
(503) 729-2023

dougb@leewens.com

Senior Vice President
Scott Bowling
(503) 253-6606

fi shwackers@gmail.com

Vice President
Steve Rothenbucher

(503) 257-0039
srothenbucher@clear.net

Secretary
Colonel Thomas
(503) 666-5035

cl357thomas@gmail.com

Treasurer
John Hydorn

(503) 255-0600
johnhydorn@gmail.com

Chapter Directors
Auctions

Leslie Hinea
(503) 653-4176

offi cemanager@anws.com

Fish Tanks
Mike Myrick

(503) 281-6438
mcmifi shandivote@msn.com

Membership
Doug Miller

(503) 807-1088
doug49er44@yahoo.com

Newsletter
Doug Briggs

(503) 729-2023
dougb@leewens.com

River Clean Up
Russ Sumida

(503) 665-3953
ras8529@frontier.com

Sales
Brad Halverson
(503) 201-6052

orcabrad@comcast.net

Membership Meetings
When: 

First Wednesday of the month  
7:00 P.M. Sharp

No meetings in 
July and August

Where 
Sam Cox Building, 

Glenn Otto Park
1102 E Columbia River Highway

Troutdale, OR

Committee Heads
Special Projects

Larry Palmer
(503) 286-2093

palmerlarryd@yahoo.com

Special Events 
Jeff Stoeger

(503) 704-7920
mjstoeger@msn.com

Stream Projects
Robert Wisher
(503) 780-8212

rjwisherstix@gmail.com

Website, Content
John Hydorn

(503) 255-0600
johnhydorn@gmail.com

Website, Design
Kerin Laurence
(503) 643-3168

kerindimeler@comcast.net

Website Development
Victor Laurence
(503) 998-3365

victor@victorlaurence.com
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Contact
Larry McClintock

(503) 257-0553

While reading the online newslet-
ter, look for “links” that take you 
to additional pages of informa-
tion.  Typically this will take you 
to our chapter’s website.  Click on 
the link  (you will know you are on 
the link when your mouse pointer 
changes).  The links in the newslet-
ter will either take you to different 
pages on the Sandy River Chapter 
website or somewhere else on the 
web!

Click Here
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Stream project update

By 
Robert Wisher 

and 
Larry Palmer

Project dates are

July 19 – Buck Creek passage 
               project

July 31- Buck Creek passage 
              project

This season all volunteers names 
will be “going into the hat” for a 
special drawing on a great hosted 
fi shing trip at no charge. One entry 
per volunteer effort, so volunteer 
often and tell your friends about 
the fi sh you caught later!

CONTACT: 
ROBERT WISHER 503-780-8212 

E-MAIL: 
RJWISHERSTIX@GMAIL .COM
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Mack's Lure Magazine

For a free subscription to The MACK ATTACK MAGAZINE
 The MACK ATTACK where fi shing professionals share their secrets on how to catch more fi sh.

go to free stuff and scroll down to the Mack Attack and sign up! 

sign up here: 
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The steelhead clinic our chapter did at Camp Angelo on April 
5th was very well received by the students and our partners in 
this effort, ODFW.  Both were quite impressed with the ex-
cellent instruction offered by our presenters and the helpful-
ness of our members. The lunch was popular too. I certainly 
agree!ODFW contacted Doug Briggs and myself, expressing 
an interest in doing more clinics. We made agreement with 
them to do the following clinics-

Saturday August 9th, 2014  -  9 AM - 5:30 PM  Fall Salmon

Saturday Sept. 13th, 2014  -  9 AM - 5:30 PM  Winter 
Steelhead

Saturday Feb. 7th, 2015  -  9 AM - 5:30 PM Spring Chi-
nook

Saturday May 9th, 2015  -   9 AM - 5:30 PM  Summer 
Steelhead

All clinics will be held at our regular meeting place, the Sam 
Cox Building in Glenn Otto Park.

These clinics will be a bit longer than the April clinic allowing 
more “hands on” time to learn the knots and rigging methods. 
A great new feature is that as part of the fee paid to register 
for the class the 
students will receive a one year membership to the NW 
Steelheaders!

These clinics represent a signifi cant new way of recruiting 
members, and providing angling instruction to interested peo-
ple. Let me encourage all members to volunteer to help out in 
putting on the clinics. As a volunteer you get to be at the class 
for no charge, in exchange for helping someone new learn 
more about fi shing. Hey, I learned a new trick or two myself!

Please contact me at-
palmerlarryd@yahoo.com
503-286-2093
Thanks
Larry Palmer
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Click Here

COASTAL 
MULTISPECIES PLAN 

APPROVED BY 
COMMISSION

In last month’s newsletter we sum-
marized what the Oregon Coastal 
Multispecies Conservation & Man-
agement Plan is and why it was 
initiated. On Friday, June 6th, the 
Oregon Fish & Wildlife Commis-
sion voted unanimously to pass the 
proposal submitted to them by the 
ODFW.
You may visit their website at: 
http://www.dfw.state.or.us/fish/
CRP/coastal_multispecies.asp to 
review the documents submitted to 
support this plan. In broad strokes, 
this plan will guide hatchery prac-
tices and wild emphasis areas for 
anadramous salmonids on the Or-
egon coast from Cape Blanco to 
Seaside for the next 12 years. Sev-

eral life cycles are needed before 
program assessment can be initi-
ated.
It is necessary to have hatchery 
plans in effect and adhered to in 
order to minimize chances for liti-
gation. This program should (but 
most likely won’t) comfort both 
consumptive fi shers and wild fi sh 
proponents; because it manages 
50 basins overall, 25 for hatchery 
production and harvest, and 25 for 
wild fi sh emphasis and non-reten-
tion. HGMP’s (Hatchery Genetic 
Management Plans) will now be 
constructed to comply with the 
CMP. 
This is a unique plan, and Oregon 
has a unique salmonid resource on 
the coast. We have several healthy 
runs of wild fi sh which will be 
maintained. And we have sev-
eral basins where hatchery stock 
is comingled with wild stock, 

and these basins will continue to 
provide consumptive angling op-
portunities. No other coastal state 
can boast such robust wild stocks 
and none other have such a plan in 
place. 
Numerous stakeholders on both 
sides of the wild/hatchery debate 
gave valuable input throughout this 
process, and their concerns were 
respected and helped inform the fi -
nal Plan. Because the Plan lays out 
a path that protects both harvest 
and non retention, we need to be 
diligent from this point on to assure 
compliance is enforced in order to 
protect both side’s interests.

By Brad Halverson

For the Sandy River Chapter of 
ANWS
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Click Here
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